Minutes

Regular Session: Monday, December 09, 2024

Meeting Location: Historical Agricultural Building

Attending Officials:

Janet Jones, John Larkin, David Kilpatrick, Jon Payne, Greg Maddox

Mayor Jones called the meeting to order at 7:00pm

Invocation:

David Kilpatrick

The Pledge of Allegiance

Rules of Decorum Read

First Order of Business:

Minutes from October 14th Called Meeting and November 11th Workshop were read. John Larkin voted to
approve the minutes. David Kilpatrick seconded the motion. Votes unanimous.

Agenda Approval / Amendments:

No amendments.

Agenda Items:

1-

IGA with Oconee County for Municipal Court - The City of Bogart sought to have an agreement with
Oconee County to provide of a Municipal Court in order to enforce Bogart Ordinances. David Kilpatrick
motioned to accept and enter into the intergovernmental agreement with Oconee County. John Larkin
seconded the motion. Votes unanimous.

Request for Approval of 2025 Regular Meeting Schedule - In order to prepare for the next year, the
council discussed the dates for council meetings in the next calendar year. John Larkin motioned to approve
the schedule that will keep regular meetings on the second Monday of the month at 7PM. Jon Payne
seconded the motion. Votes unaimous.

Repair Stormwater Drainage on Bernice intersection with Jefferson - John Larkin presented Carter and
Sloope's proposal for drain repairs where Bernice intersects with Jefferson, in order to allivieate the
preasures that heavy rains put on the current stormwater drainage. John Larkin motioned to approve
payment of $37.5K to Carter and Sloope to begin bidding for repairs. Jon Payne seconded the motion. Votes
unanimous.

Proposed Road Paving and Stormwater Repair on North Burson - David Kilpatrick has retrieved bids for
paving for North Burson Avenue. However, council considered that Stormwater repairs must be considered
first before paving can begin on North Burson Avenue.

Annual Phase Il MS4 Report from Beall & Company - As required, the Annual Phase Il Report was read into
the minutes, summarizing the actions the City has taken to educate and mediate polluntion in 2024 and
maintain EPA compliance.

Presented RFP from Oconee County for Debris Management & Monitoring - The City Clerk introduced the
RFP's created by Oconee County. They are two separate bid proposals intended for two sperate companies,
wherein the city could contract for debris managment and monitoring after man-made or natural disasters.
While the city hopes they will never have to use it, after hurricane Helene, it has become necessary to
prepare for such disasters.

The next council meeting will be January 13, 2025 at 7PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45



